
Subject: Support for House Bill 1192 - Rescission of Exempt Status for Nonprofit 
Organizations Supporting Terrorist Organizations 

Dear Members of the Ways and Means Committee, 

I am writing to express my strong support for House Bill 1192, which seeks to rescind the tax-
exempt status of nonprofit organizations found to be supporting terrorist organizations. This bill 
is a crucial step towards ensuring that Maryland's tax benefits are not misused to support 
activities that threaten our national security and public safety. 

Nonprofit organizations play a vital role in our communities, providing essential services and 
support to those in need. However, it is imperative that we maintain strict oversight to ensure that 
these organizations are not exploited for nefarious purposes. House Bill 1192 addresses this 
concern by establishing a process for the Comptroller and the Director of the State Department 
of Assessments and Taxation to regularly determine whether a nonprofit organization has been 
found to support terrorist activities. 

By rescinding the tax-exempt status of organizations that provide material support to terrorist 
groups, this bill will help prevent the misuse of public funds and resources. It will also send a 
clear message that Maryland is committed to upholding the highest standards of integrity and 
accountability in its tax policies. 

Furthermore, the bill includes provisions for the reinstatement of tax-exempt status for 
organizations that have rectified their actions and are no longer involved in supporting terrorist 
activities. This balanced approach ensures that organizations have the opportunity to correct their 
course while maintaining the necessary safeguards to protect our communities. 

In conclusion, I urge you to support House Bill 1192 and the efforts to ensure that Maryland's tax 
benefits are used responsibly and ethically. This bill represents a significant step towards 
safeguarding our state and its residents from the threats posed by terrorist organizations. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

 


